ANNUAL PARISH MEETING Friday May 20th 2022

BADINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL'S REPORT

The past two years have been very different for us all, with our lives severely disrupted and priorities changing overnight. We have all had to adjust to new ways of managing our daily lives with masks, vaccines, ZOOM, and social distancing.

The Community has never been more critical and Badingham was very well supported by the team led by Karen Gregory, collecting prescriptions and shopping for those self isolating and shielding. So I would like to express our gratitude to them, and also to James Overbury in Framlingham Town Council for the HOUR Community services and daily updates.

VILLAGE HALL

The Village Hall is owned by the Parish Council and although there were problems with not enough volunteers for the managing committee, the PC agreed that it could not let it fall into disrepair, as it had been given to the PC in 1952 to hold as an asset for the wellbeing and education of the community.

The pandemic meant the Village Hall had to be closed to the public and playschool, but that became an ideal opportunity to carry out long and desperately needed refurbishments. Duncan Horrocks will no doubt give more detail.

As you will know, the Parish Council has invested funds into the refurbishment, both directly and from Grants applied for, and the Hall is now in a much improved state for use by the community.

However, now the Village Hall Committee has fallen into a crisis state of only 2 trustees, Duncan and Debbie Horrocks, and Duncan has borne the brunt of keeping it going. We all thank him deeply for all his hard work.

The current situation cannot be sustained, and a new committee must be found, or an alternative found for managing the Hall. The Parish Council believes that the process of deciding the way forward must be transparent and have the full democratic support of the village. Ideally there would be enough new people wishing to stand as Trustees for the Village hall as is set out in the

ongoing Constitution. There are rumours that the Constitution was changed but it was not, because the Managing Committee had no power to change it. It is hoped that people will feel positive about the Village Hall now seeing it in a much better state and being well used and enjoyed by a greater variety of users. There are other options, some drastic, that could be considered albeit very reluctantly.

A Village Meeting including belated Village Hall AGM will be called in the next few weeks to discuss the options and make a firm decision. The power will be with the people attending to choose the management approach they are prepared to support. But they will have to understand that the meeting will be a watershed: all the positive options require enough people to make a genuine long-term commitment to helping with running the Village Hall, in whatever form or capacity. On that basis it's critical that as many parishioners as possible attend.

FINANCE PRECEPT

The Budget and Precept for 2022/23 were discussed by the Council at its meeting on 11 January 2022. Due to the poor financial state of the Village Hall, the Interim Clerk/RFO proposed the inclusion of a one-off grant of £5,000 in the budget. Without this grant, the Village Hall would be forced to close. As custodians of the Village Hall, the Parish Council agreed that it had a duty to assist in keeping the Village Hall open for the community. The £5,000 would be a one-off item in the Internal Audit for Badingham Parish Council 2021/22 The Council approved the proposed budget including the one-off grant and the Precept to be set at £16,000 for 2022/23 only, on the basis that it is expected to reduce by £5,000 the following year

The Internal Auditor reported that "Council has sound budgetary procedures in place. Examination of the accounts and supporting documentation for the year under review confirmed that the Council prepared detailed estimates of the annual budget and of receipts and payments."

Total Reserves at the end of March 31st 2022 totalled £5,332.94 Receipts in the year consisted of Precept (£10,000), ESC Council Tax Grant (£47), VAT refunds from HMRC (£6,570.46), SCC Grant - Village Hall Toilets (£2,500), Wayleave (£1.15) and Bank Interest (£0.44)

PLANNING

With the aim of ensuring that any development is in keeping with the village's character we carry out robust and open reviews of planning applications and expect that all councillors are trained in planning regulations so that they can make informed decisions and recommendations.

The PC has considered several applications for planning this year, and aims to consider the impact upon local residents and the general appropriateness of design and materials within the rural location of the village. We are only able to approve or object but have also identified when the Planning Notice has not been made in a timely way. Individuals' responses to the Planning department remain very important.

The PC intends to revisit and reissue the Parish Plan or similar with consultation with you, the community POCKET PARK

Councillor Welham continues to look after Pocket Park with nature and best practice for the environment in mind. Council is expecting to make some repairs to the gateway and also to some pieces of play equipment in the near future. The fruit trees provided by Enterprise Badingham are very welcome.

COUNCILLORS

Following a campaign to recruit new councillors, Thomas Mountain, Maurice Bowe and Lisa Sweeney have joined us. We are delighted to welcome them and look forward to working with them as they bring us their new ideas and experience. There remain 3 vacancies for councillors, and I hope that others might step forward to join now that the Council is seen to be reinvigorated.

PROJECTS

It has been a busy year for projects.

Wi-Fi has been installed in the Village Hall, which is a benefit to all users. It means people can play music from their electronic devices and use ZOOM to record and broadcast their classes. It enables the Parish Council to view and debate Planning applications on a screen, better for the public to see what the discussion is about, and environmentally better as we don't use paper copies

anymore. A Grant is in progress to enable the procurement of a ceiling mounted projector and screen. Ever-popular film nights would then be more readily possible - helping to generate income for the hall.

A new integrated website has been developed, with the intention of making 'Badingham' as a community more easily identifiable for anyone researching the area. It is still in its early days and we hope all village groups will take a page to publish their activities. The Village Hall pages will enable full information and for the first time, booking functions.

Future possible projects being considered are:

To continue to provide an attractive and pleasant village environment by

- Continuing to the regular maintenance of the verges, and green spaces
- Provide an electric charging point in the VH car park
- Continue with dog waste and benches as required

To provide facilities to enhance the community, sports and leisure activities by

- Continuing to support the Village Hall
- Set up a Footpaths working group to develop, monitor and promote the footpaths
- Continue to manage Pocket Park and select an option to improve the play equipment
- Develop the land around the Village Hall into a pleasant community space. This is something that Enterprise Badingham has expressed their support and interest in, and we look forward to working with them to achieve a lovely space outside once the future management of the hall has been decided.

To improve road safety, transport and reduce the risk of flooding

 Appoint a councillor to work with the Environment Agency and Suffolk Highways on a regular basis, in particular to work up a speed control initiative.

QUEEN'S PLATINUM JUBILEE

The council is leading on two events to celebrate and create memories of this amazing achievement of 70 years as monarch. There will a Beacon at 9.45pm exactly on a wide field edge near Colston Hall. Please arrive by 9.15 in order to be parked and collect your glass to make the Loyal Toast. Malcolm Knott will make the proclamation and it will be guaranteed to be both memorable and atmospheric!

The Big Jubilee Picnic on Sunday 5th will involve Cakes by Enterprise Badingham, Games for children, a Colouring competition for children and a community photograph. The photo is particularly important because it should support the village's application for funds for critical Church renovations. The 'Treebilee' Oak donated by HRH Prince Charles will be dedicated with a commemorative plaque, and there will be an exhibition of rare photographs of the Queen in the early years of her reign.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

We would like to thank the County Councillor, Stephen Burroughs, and District Councillor Maurice Cook, for their continued support and grant funding of our projects.

Council would also like to mention its sadness at the loss of our White Horse landlady, given that she gave us an enjoyable 5 years of wonderful hospitality and memorable family meals. We wish her well in the future and prepare to welcome the new White Horse management to the parish.

Shirley Osborne, Councillor for several years moved away from Badingham last year, and we thank her for her work as Councillor and Village Hall Trustee, and wish her well in her new home.

Sue Piggott, Clerk to the Parish Council retired after 17 years and we thank her for her work over that long period. Following her retirement, we were fortunate to appoint a very experienced interim Clerk, Mrs Karen Forster, who stepped in and picked up the reins on a temporary basis. She was able to support Cllr Horrocks with the Village Hall issues, and expedite projects in progress. I thank her for all her support for those critical few months until we could appoint a new permanent Clerk.

That leads me to introduce Caroline Emeny as our new Clerk. We are delighted to welcome her and I know that given her experience, the Council will again be very well supported.

The Council now has a strong contingent of new councillors and an experienced new clerk. This sets the scene for me to bow out gracefully after 19 years as a councillor at the end of the council's next meeting. I thank you all for your support over those years.

SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCILLOR'S ANNUAL REPORT - 2021 to 2022

Cllr Stephen Burroughes - Framlingham Division



MARCH 2021

AUTOMATIC NUMBER PLATE RECOGNITION CAMERAS TO BE INSTALLED ACROSS SUFFOLK

In March 2021, Suffolk County Council and Suffolk's Police and Crime Commissioner and Suffolk Constabulary, launched the use of Automatic Number Plate Recognition cameras. The Automatic Number Plate Recognition (ANPR) cameras are being used to help detect and deter speeding offences that have been highlighted in Suffolk villages, and educate drivers on the importance of road safety. An ANPR camera will be installed at a site where it has been identified by a parish council, with support from their county councillor, there is a problem with speeding and / or rat running on roads with a 20 or 30mph speed limit.

An ANPR camera will identify a speeding vehicle by capturing an image of the number plate of the vehicle. Data will then be shared with the Police and the County Council. The County Council will write to the owner of the vehicle on behalf of both parties explaining that their vehicle has been registered as speeding. Repeat offences at a particular location could prompt the deployment of speed enforcement vans and subsequent fines to those who breach the speed limit.

Ten ANPR cameras will be purchased and each one will remain in situ for up to one week per site. There is the option of extending this period if needed.

The project received funding from the Suffolk 2020 Fund, which is a programme of work all about investing in community projects and improving Suffolk for all residents now and in years to come. The funding secures the ANPR project for a two-year pilot where its impact to reduce speeding will be monitored before it receives a further financial commitment.

100,000 TREES PLANTED AS PART OF AMBITIOUS COUNCIL SCHEME

It was announced in March 2021 that 100,000 trees had been planted in just five months, since Suffolk County Council committed £228,000 from its Suffolk 2020 Fund to protect biodiversity.

Located in the Little and Great Waldingfield area, the 100,000th tree, a field maple, is part of 6.4 miles of new hedgerow which the council has planted across a number of its farm holdings.

The council has been working closely with the farm tenants, The Woodland Trust, Giles Landscapes, The Suffolk Tree Warden Initiative and local communities to ensure that a total of 102,586 saplings have been distributed and planted in the best possible places available over this last winter.

LOWESTOFT'S GULL WING OFFICIALLY MARKS THE START OF CONSTRUCTION

The start of construction work on Lowestoft's Gull Wing was formally marked in March 2021.

The start of construction work on Lowestoft's Gull Wing was formally marked today (22 March 2021), despite officials not being able to host a traditional groundbreaking ceremony at the site, due to Covid lockdown restrictions. Instead, a video featuring a range of people involved with the scheme has been released, including Jack and Hayden, former Somerleyton Primary School pupils who won the schools competition to give the Gull Wing its name.

In the video, a number of facts about the Gull Wing are revealed, such as how long it will take to open when ships need to pass underneath, and how many tonnes of concrete will be used during construction.

APRIL 2021

REFLECTIONS ON A YEAR OF THE KEEP MOVING SUFFOLK CAMPAIGN

Thursday 1 April 2021 marked the first anniversary of the Keep Moving Suffolk Campaign.

Just nine days after the Prime Minister announced the first lockdown on the 23rd March 2020, Suffolk's Most Active County Partnership launched the Keep Moving Suffolk campaign. The ambition was to help people stay active or become active during the pandemic. In the last year, 20,000 'Active at Home' booklets were distributed to help older adults undertake physical activity at home and 12,000 'Movement and Mental Health' cards circulated to support young people's mental health.

Over 1,600 age-appropriate sports activity packs were provided to looked-after children, 3,500 activity packs given to digitally isolated older people to help them stay active and resources supplied to support more than 25,000 primary school children walk to school.

In just one month (September) of the new 14-month Love to Ride programme, participants cycled over 50,000 miles whilst our Dance with Millie tutorials, to help children stay active whilst home-schooling, received thousands of hits. Numbers, however, don't tell the whole story. More importantly are the reasons why people have needed help.

99% OF PUPILS RECEIVE A PREFERRED PRIMARY SCHOOL ON NATIONAL OFFER DAY

In April 2021, 99.15% of children were offered a place at one of their parents' three preferred schools and 95% were offered a place at their first preference school. 99.15% of children were offered a place on National Offer Day at one of their parents' three preferred schools and 95% were offered a place at their first preference school. Suffolk County Council received 7207 applications from parents indicating which primary school they would prefer their child to join in September 2021.

MAY 2021

SUFFOLK SCHOOLS RECOGNISED FOR EFFORTS IN ENCOURAGING ACTIVE TRAVEL

In May 2021, pupils from Great Barton Primary Academy and Stowupland High School were recognised for their efforts in encouraging active and sustainable travel. The Pupils received Bronze Modeshift STARS accreditations for their efforts. Exning Primary School who first received a Bronze accreditation in 2019, became the first primary school in Suffolk to receive a Silver Modeshift STARS accreditation for their ongoing commitment and hard work.

- Great Barton Primary Academy encouraging road safety, by working with local councils to relocate and promote the puffin crossing near the school. This includes designing new street signs and a Park & Stride campaign
- Stowupland High School encouraging active and sustainable travel and road safety. A group of sixth form students set up a walking bus to help new Year 7 students build confidence walking to a new school
- Exning Primary School received their silver accreditation for their ongoing hard work promoting sustainable travel, road safety and improving air quality outside the school gates by running an anti-idling campaign.

The Modeshift STARS Accreditation scheme encourages schools across England to implement their own travel plans to increase levels of sustainable and active travel in order to improve the health and well-being of children and young people. More information on Modeshift STARS can be found at – www.suffolk.gov.uk/adviceontravel as well as top tips and advice on travelling to school.

The accreditations further support the county council's Let's make a change for the future campaign which is encouraging residents to consider more active and sustainable travel options during the COVID-19 pandemic to avoid overcrowding the county's transport network, and longer term to experience the benefits of improved health and wellbeing, less congestion and cleaner air.

A NEW ELECTRIC TAXI-BUS SERVICE LAUNCHES IN EAST SUFFOLK

In May 2021, Suffolk County Council launched Katch, a new sustainable, electric taxi-bus service in the East of the county. Katch provides a travel solution for local residents and visitors in Wickham Market and Framlingham, as well as for those who need to meet their rail connections at Wickham Market train station in Campsea Ashe. With support from East Suffolk Council, Framlingham Town Council, Community Rail Network, East Suffolk Lines Community Rail Partnership, Greater Anglia and CarsSmart, Katch delivers on the commitment Suffolk councils have made to grow the region's passenger transport in a sustainable way. It also plays a part in cutting carbon to help reach the Government's ambition of zero emissions by 2050 and Suffolk County Council's own target of being carbon neutral by 2030.

The Rail Network Development Fund from the Department of Transport provided a grant for the vehicles electric charging points at the train station at Campsea Ashe.

Katch started on Monday 17 May 2021 and ran as a trial for 12 months.

The service will be available seven days a week from:

- 6.30am to 10.30pm on Monday to Saturday
- 9am to 7pm on Sunday

If successful and is regularly used by commuters and rail passengers, Suffolk County Council is keen to facilitate further schemes across the county.

STATE-OF-THE-ART VEHICLES JOIN SUFFOLK FIRE AND RESCUE SERVICE'S FLEET

In May 2021, Suffolk Fire and Rescue Service unveiled three new vehicles, packed with the latest technology, to support firefighters at emergency incidents. State-of-the-art vehicles join Suffolk Fire and Rescue Service's fleet. The Command Support Vehicles will typically be used as a hub at large, complex incidents, from which officers can manage operations and work with other emergency services.

Some of the new features on the vehicles include:

- Dedicated WiFi, enabling officers at the scene to quickly stream and share data, images, footage and plans with colleagues who are based remotely, for example at the Combined Fire Control Room
- LCD display built into the side of the vehicle, allowing officers to share content with other agencies attending an incident, such as live drone footage and plans
- Latest communications and computer technology with access to live information, weather reports, data on substances and chemicals, and direct contact with other agencies and services Suffolk Fire and Rescue Service has invested £360,000 in the new units, which replace the three existing Command Support Vehicles.

COUNCIL LEADER VOWS TO "BUILD BACK BETTER, STRONGER AND GREENER" AFTER COVID

In May 2021, SCC further committed to protecting vulnerable residents, strengthening Suffolk's economy and a strong focus on the environment are at the heart of council's new priorities. Protecting and supporting vulnerable residents, strengthening Suffolk's economy, a strong focus on the environment and delivering value for money for the taxpayer is at the heart of priorities outlined by Suffolk County Council's leader today. Councillor Matthew Hicks said that in the next 4 years, Suffolk County Council will:

- Drive up educational standards through a project led by the National Literacy Trust.
- Maintain the Outstanding rating for Children's Services from OFSTED
- Launch a £20m programme to spend £10m tackling highways flooding and a further £10m improving and upgrading 500 miles of pavements and footpaths.

- £14.5m in upgrading or building new waste recycling centres.
- Continue investing £45m building over 800 new school places for children with Special Educational Needs

On education and children's services he said: https://doi.org/10.1001/j.com/10.1001/j.

"We are already investing £45m building over 800 new school places for children with Special Educational Needs. Working with our partners, we will drive up educational standards through a project led by the National Literacy Trust and we will create a network of Family Hubs."

On adult social care and supporting vulnerable people he said:

"The reality is by 2031, a fifth of Suffolk's residents will be aged over 70, and we must be prepared for that. We will harness new technology, like we did when we supported the Digital Care Phone project last year. We will also continue our unwavering support for our fantastic care workers, who do so much to make sure people get the care and support they need.

"Since 2017 we have spent over £1bn on caring for vulnerable residents. This huge level of support will continue."

"On the post pandemic economic landscape in Suffolk, He outlined his vision for an economic recovery looking to build an economy fit for the next 30 years, describing an economy that "embraces new greener technology, that invites investment in the right training and skills and benefits everyone equally."

Councillor Hicks said:

"In 2019 this council declared a climate emergency – and since then we have been working hard to meet our responsibilities to become a carbon neutral authority by 2030.

"£3m to improve heating systems in council offices, fire stations and schools. And we are investing £14.5m in upgraded or new waste recycling centres and we are promoting greater biodiversity."

He also celebrated the increase diversity of the county council, noting that 39% of councillors were now women and the election of one of the youngest county councillors in the country. He confirmed his new cabinet and noted significant changes to some portfolios.

These were:

- Combining Finance and Environment into a single portfolio
- The creation of a new Cabinet member for Education, SEND and Skills
- A new portfolio focusing on Ipswich, Operational Highways and Flooding; and separately a portfolio that links Transport Strategy with Economic Development and Waste
- Bringing together Public Health, Public Protection and Communities into a single portfolio
 In explaining these changes, Councillor Hicks said that placing Finance and Environment together reflects the fact the council now publishes a carbon budget alongside the financial budget. He also hoped that by splitting
 Operational Highways from Transport Strategy, more focus could be given to addressing issues with highways maintenance.

Find out more

- Read Councillor Matthew Hicks speech in full (PDF, 31KB)
- Watch Councillor Matthew Hicks speech on County Council's YouTube channel

JUNE 2021

SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL LAUNCHES THE NEW CASSIUS SERVICE

In early June 2021, it was announced that SCC are partnering with Alcove, Rethink Partners and Provide CIC to deliver their innovative care technology service to people in Suffolk over the next 3 years.

From July 2021, the Cassius service will give our social work practitioners, occupational therapists and other front line professionals, new ways to support people to live better and independent lives.

Initially the service will launch with a high impact, targeted range of technology that will continue to grow into the full Cassius collection. This means that the technology can be customised to meet people's needs and to address individual challenges which will help them live independently at home for longer.

Cassius will focus on technology that promotes independence and provides monitoring and assessment in the first instance, but that is data driven to provide impactful insights into people's needs — this will help inform more targeted care and support where it is needed, and give people, loved ones and care providers peace of mind, real-time information and back-up support if it is needed.

INDEPENDENT REVIEW OF ASPECTS OF SUFFOLK'S SEND SERVICES TO BE CARRIED OUT

It was announced in June 2021 that A multi-agency team from Lincolnshire will carry out an independent review into SEND provision. The SEND (special educational needs and disability) review will focus on the processes, communication protocols and family-facing elements of SEND services within Suffolk County Council. It will not look at specific cases or the provision given to specific children. The review will start next week and will be completed within six weeks. The report, with any recommendations, will be published on Suffolk County Council's website, shared with those who contributed to it and also scrutinised, in public, by the council's Education and Children's Services Scrutiny Committee. The review team from Lincolnshire will consist of two senior officers from Lincolnshire County Council, performance analysts and the chair of the county's parent carer network.

SEND services in Suffolk are delivered in partnership by Suffolk County Council, Suffolk's NHS Clinical Commissioning Groups and education settings.

The review looked at:

- The effective flow of cases
- Communication with young people and families
- Processes for dealing with incoming enquiries from young people and families in a timely manner
- A focus on the family-facing elements of the service
- The allocation of provision and, where appropriate, placement in a timely way for children Suffolk County Council is eager to work collaboratively and productively with the Campaign for Change group, and parents and carers not involved or represented by the group, to make improvements in SEND services.

• LEADERS EARMARK MAJOR INVESTMENT AS PART OF SUFFOLK TAKING ITS FIRST STEPS ON ROAD TO

It was announced in late June 2021 that a significant investment of £6.238m was approved to support Suffolk's long-term recovery beyond the Covid-19 pandemic. Suffolk Public Sector Leaders (SPSL) approved a significant investment of £6.238m towards a range of strategic, community focussed projects and programmes that support efforts in Suffolk's long-term recovery beyond the Covid-19 pandemic. This money will be used to increase the offer for young people and families, to improve access to housing, to help local businesses get back on track, to address the climate emergency commitment and to drive future public engagement plans. Combined with investments previously made last September, this means SPSL has invested a total of £9.788m to support Suffolk's longer-term recovery from Covid-19 in the key areas of economic growth, supporting communities, community safety, tackling climate change, housing and in listening to local people. The role of SPSL is to continue to seek to maximise opportunities to benefit Suffolk's communities, identifying and

providing additional resourcing and financial contributions on top of what has already been put in place, to build upon the existing commitment and funding designated by local public services across the county.

As part of the discussion surrounding Suffolk's Strategic Recovery Plan, the group agreed to allocate the investment across the following strategic themes:

- Climate Change £1.5m to implement the Suffolk's Climate Emergency Plan agreed and launched by Leaders today
- Inclusive Growth £2.05m towards supporting Suffolk's businesses recovery and the potential Haughley Junction rail upgrade
- Supporting Communities £2.6m to invest in future housing projects, improve literacy levels, identify families most in need of support and strengthen the local care offer for young people
- Engagement £0.139m to support Youth Healthwatch projects and develop a countywide approach to engaging communities

JULY 2021

PROCESS BEGINS FOR NEXT HIGHWAYS SERVICE CONTRACT

In Early July 2021 Suffolk County Council began the process of finding its next long term Highways Services partner. The council was looking for a partner to deliver key operational projects after the current contract ends on 30 September 2023. As part of preparations up to this point, the council has worked with leading industry analysts to understand the different types of arrangements that other local authorities have in place, to look at which specialist providers are in the marketplace and to find out what aspects of contract agreement may work best for Suffolk based on the range of outcomes the council wants to achieve from any new contract process.

The council is looking to develop a contract that utilises a blended 'hybrid' approach, enabling the council to enter into one contract that covers the majority of Highways Service functions and two contracts with specialist providers for streetlighting and traffic signals (ITS). The council will be looking for the new contract to focus on delivering greater social value, utilising local skills and talent, giving young people the opportunity to work in the sector as well as building on the council's commitment to carbon reduction and protecting the environment.

The whole contract development process will take just over two years to complete. Once the appropriate tender documents have been prepared outlining the council's requirements, initial advertisements will go out in December 2021. Discussions will begin with any interested prospective contractors in early 2022. Following such a rigorous tendering process, the council hopes to be able to award its chosen contract in early 2023 with the new service provider beginning in October 2023.

The procurement process needs to begin now to provide enough time to go to the market to seek relevant specialist companies which may be interested in tendering for the contract which is worth in the region of £800m - £1 billion over a projected 20 year period.

SUFFOLK SAYS THANKS FOR GOING THE EXTRA MILE

In July 2021, residents were thanked for their sacrifices during the pandemic. Over the last 16 months, countless people in Suffolk have gone the extra mile by helping others, such as volunteering, doing the shopping for a friend or putting a neighbour's bins out. Saying thank you to people who have helped means a great deal, which is why the latest stage of the 'Suffolk Says Thanks' campaign is about celebrating everyday acts of kindness by presenting people with a specially designed pin badge.

Voluntary organisations, local councils and others who are part of the Collaborative Communities Board will be presenting the new Suffolk Says Thanks badges to Suffolk residents who have gone above and beyond during the coronavirus pandemic.

Everyone can get involved by saying thank you to others through the campaign website. By visiting suffolksaysthanks.com, people can thank a friend, a volunteer, neighbour or family member by downloading and sharing one of the free cards, posters or social media graphics.

The Suffolk Says Thanks campaign launched in June 2020, inspiring school children to link up with the county's care homes, and countless messages of thanks to people across Suffolk for the little – and often big – things they do that make a difference to others' lives.

The campaign is based on the five ways to wellbeing: a simple framework for looking after our mental health. A bit like eating five fruit and vegetables each day is good for our physical health, the five ways to wellbeing are the equivalent for mental wellbeing. Giving to others – including saying thank you – is an ideal way of meeting your five ways to wellbeing.

AUGUST 2021

• SUFFOLK'S NEW CHIEF FIRE OFFICER APPOINTED

In August 2021 Jon Lacey was appointed to the post of Suffolk's Chief Fire Officer and Executive Director for Fire and Public Safety. Jon will lead Suffolk Fire and Rescue Service and its staff, as well as having responsibility for Suffolk County Council's Trading Standards and emergency planning services and being a member of the corporate leadership team. Jon will bring a wealth of experience to Suffolk, gained from a 24 year career with fire and rescue services. He began in 1993 as an on-call firefighter with West Sussex Fire and Rescue Service, before becoming a wholetime firefighter. He was Assistant Chief Fire Officer at West Sussex Fire and Rescue Service and has responsibility for Prevention, Protection and Response, as well as the county council's Resilience and Emergency Team, a service like Suffolk's Joint Emergency Planning Unit.

It was announced in August 2021 that Suffolk residents can come together to invest in renewables through a group-buying scheme for solar panels and battery storage. Solar Together Suffolk, in conjunction with Suffolk County Council, helps homeowners feel confident that they are paying the right price for a high-quality installation from pre-approved installers. This innovative scheme builds on three years of the highly successful Solar Together programme run in Suffolk. Since 2018, the scheme has installed solar panel systems in 1,028 households across the county. On average, homeowners have saved 33% on installation costs, £263 on energy bills in year one, and stopped harmful carbon emissions entering the atmosphere.

Suffolk County Council brings Solar Together Suffolk to residents as part of the Suffolk Climate Change Partnership, on behalf of all of Suffolk's local authorities. This is in partnership with independent experts iChoosr to make the transition to clean energy as cost effective and hassle-free as possible. Across the UK, iChoosr has delivered almost 5,000 installations to date and over 80,000 tonnes of avoided lifetime carbon emissions.

• SUFFOLK FIRE & RESCUE ADDS 4 NEW ENHANCED APPLIANCES TO ITS FLEET, FITTED WITH SOLAR PANELS In August 2021, Suffolk Fire and Rescue Service unveiled state-of-the-art rescue vehicles and equipment to provide firefighters with the latest technology for rescues. Four new "enhanced rescue tenders" will be based

at Bury St Edmunds, Lowestoft, Newmarket and Princes Street (Ipswich), giving cover across the county and strengthening the emergency response across Suffolk's communities.

The new equipment and vehicles are also the latest innovations in green technology, supporting Suffolk County Council's climate emergency declaration and ambitions to be net zero by 2030. The fire appliances are the first in Suffolk to be fitted with solar panels, have more fuel-efficient engines and also carry battery powered hydraulic rescue equipment.

SEPTEMBER 2021

SUFFOLK'S FIRST 'HEALING WOODS' LOCATIONS ANNOUNCED

In September 2021, four locations were announced by Suffolk County Council as 'healing woods and spaces'. They will offer people better access to nature and provide a positive legacy to the pandemic.

The healing woods and spaces will be located in:

- Bury St Edmunds
- Combs and Little Finborough
- Eye
- Hopton

The council's healing woods project connects with the motion unanimously passed by the county's councillors earlier this year, to commit to developing mental health support in Suffolk, in response to the impacts of the pandemic. Research, such as that recently published by the University of Essex with The Green Light Trust, demonstrated that access to woodlands and green space can significantly improve people's wellbeing. The four sites will develop unused spaces and existing green areas, to make them more accessible and offer dedicated places for peaceful reflection and a positive focus.

NEW SUFFOLK RECYCLING CENTRES ONLINE BOOKING SYSTEM IMPROVEMENTS TO DELIVER GREATER CUSTOMER EXPERIENCE.

It was announced in September 2021 that Suffolk County Council has developed a new, more user-friendly booking system which enables residents to book slots for recycling. For bookings from 27 September, people can view all available time slots in real time, to see which booking slots are free at any given moment. The system allows you to book up to seven days in advance. If circumstances change, you can easily cancel your slot up to one hour beforehand or equally, you can click to amend your booking if required.

The system is also able to advise customers on which sites accept specific materials, such as plasterboard to ensure the correct type of booking is made to save customers' time, and it can also be used to share real time messages with customers, for example if any site needs to close due to adverse weather or emergency situations. The new booking system is connected to automated numberplate recognition to allow for a trial of automatic entry gates.

Customer survey results show overwhelming support for the use of a booking system and the Council has gathered feedback from customers and site staff on how the booking system can be further improved, which have shaped the design of this new system. Through the use of bookings the council can avoid the frustration of long queues at peak times and increase the overall throughput and efficiency of the service for residents.

OCTOBER 2021

• MPS FROM NORFOLK, SUFFOLK, & COUNTY COUNCILLORS, UNITE TO PROTECT COUNTRYSIDE & COMMUNITIES FROM THE WORST IMPACTS OF NEW PYLONS AND CABLES

In October 2021, the Offshore Electricity Grid Task Force (OffSET) was set up to review and respond to the Government's Offshore Network Transmission Review (OTNR). A new group of MPs from across the region, under the chairmanship of Sir Bernard Jenkin, and including County Councillors from the region, has been set up to ensure that the emerging proposals of the Government's Offshore Network Transmission Review (OTNR), and proposals to change the Nationally Significant infrastructure Planning regime, are effectively scrutinised.

The Offshore Electricity Grid Task Force (OffSET) supports the government's commitment to meet the target of Net Zero by 2050, and the aspiration to deliver 40GW of Offshore Wind, by 2030. However, this will result in a succession of electricity generation and connection projects in Norfolk, Suffolk, and Essex, over the coming decades, which will have significant impacts on the environment and communities of the region.

The group believes that these ambitions and targets cannot be met, on an "at any cost" basis. Therefore, the further development of the onshore transmission system, and the connection of offshore wind farms, and interconnectors, will require a new deal for communities and the environment. It remains a key priority that we speed up the Government's timetable to transition to the offshore transmission system, in order to protect our communities from the damaging effects of multiple cable corridors.

As well as scrutinising and responding to new policies and initiatives, the group will be a contact point for Ministers and senior officials, as well as for the National Grid, Crown Estate, and Ofgem, to engage with Regional Leaders. The group will also be inviting key stakeholders and community groups to meet with them, to better understand the impacts, and opportunities, of Net Zero transmission and generation infrastructure in the region.

OffSET's mission statement:

"OffSET exists to promote strategic leadership of the development of a coordinated offshore electricity grid, to address the need for increased grid capacity which off-shore wind, coastal new nuclear, and international interconnectors will demand, while standing up for the countryside of East Anglia so that the welcome transition to net zero electricity generation does not do unnecessary damage to our communities or the environment."

• SUFFOLK CONTINUES TO CREATE THE GREENEST COUNTY WITH £150,000 FOR NEW TREES.

It was announced in October 2021 that a joint bid by a number of Suffolk's authorities secured funding from the Forestry Commission to plant around 3,000 trees this coming planting season.

Suffolk County Council submitted the bid on behalf of itself, Ipswich Borough Council, Babergh District Council, Mid Suffolk District Council and West Suffolk District Council. The successful bid will see £149,712.55 come into the county for new trees, from the Local Authority Treescapes Fund.

The fund targets treescapes that have been neglected or suffered damage in the past, including disused and vacant community spaces and those affected by tree diseases such as ash dieback. The locations are chosen where they are likely to be experienced directly by people, as well as on improving the age structure of trees in all the project areas. One of the interesting methods being adopted to re-establish woodland as part of this project, is the Miyawaki method.

It is regarded as one of the most effective tree planting methods for creating cover quickly on neglected land, or land that has previously been used for construction or agriculture. It uses natural principles, such as using trees already native to the area and replicating natural regeneration processes, and is particularly effective in the urban environment.

The planting will also contribute to Suffolk's commitment to support the Queen's Green Canopy project. Suffolk is working towards linking up existing woodland with the planting of new trees and hedges to connect communities and encourage natural corridors for biodiversity, aiming to plant a tree for every resident.

NOVEMBER 2021

GOVERNMENT FUNDING BOOST FOR SUFFOLK COMMUNITY SCHEMES

In November 2021 two Suffolk schemes received Government funding totalling more than £940,000 Enabling Self-Employment in Suffolk and the Suffolk Road to Net Zero business support programme are among 477 schemes across the country to receive backing from the Community Renewal Fund.

This is a £200 million pot set up by the Department for Levelling Up, Housing and Communities aimed at boosting skills training for the unemployed and investing in businesses developing low-carbon technology.

The two Suffolk schemes, which are both being led by New Anglia Local Enterprise Partnership (NALEP) and which were put forward by Suffolk County Council, receive a total of £945,974.

Enabling Self-Employment, which receives £412,208, delivers self-employment support across Suffolk, particularly amongst disadvantaged communities in East Suffolk.

Building on the established programme of Business Start-Up support in Norfolk and Suffolk, it works with employed and unemployed people – including those who were on furlough or who are under-employed and economically vulnerable – from deprived groups and communities.

Suffolk Road to Net Zero receives £533,766.

This is a scheme offering grants to support businesses in developing low-carbon projects and which contribute to the Suffolk Climate Emergency Plan's key theme of reducing industrial and commercial emissions, informs a model for place-based Net Zero strategies, and generates benefits for nature-based solutions.

• SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL INVESTING £12.8M TO DECARBONISE ITS BUILDINGS

It was announced in November 2021 that properties, including fire stations and libraries, will receive investment as the council continues to drive its ambition to be Net Zero by 2030. Suffolk County Council will be committing £12.8m towards reducing the carbon produced by buildings in its corporate estate.

Cabinet members today (9 November 2021) approved a report to commit to this investment, as well as implementing the SCC Energy Management Strategy, as recommended by the Climate Emergency Policy Development Panel. The council already has a history of providing dedicated investment to improve the energy efficiency of its buildings and services, which has led to reductions in carbon emissions in recent years. Previous projects have included replacing fossil fuel boilers with bio-mass units, installing solar panels and solar hot water systems, rainwater harvesting and updating lighting.

This latest investment will also work towards reducing energy consumption across the council's buildings to mitigate the effects of increasing energy prices and associated costs.

Through the Energy Management Strategy, the council will target how it can be 'smarter' with its buildings by reducing electricity consumption, reviewing the heating and cooling of its buildings, continuing its LED lighting rollout, replacing older fossil fuel boilers and generating its own energy.

• SUFFOLK'S GREENEST COUNTY AWARDS WINNERS ANNOUNCED

In November 2021, Suffolk celebrated the people and organisations making the biggest environmental difference in the county. As COP26 came to a close, Suffolk celebrated the people and organisations making the biggest environmental difference in the county. An innovative food recycling company, a nature reserve

and the county's Tree Warden Network are among those collecting awards at The Hold in Ipswich today (Friday 12 November 2021). Full details of the winners can be found here:

https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/council-and-democracy/council-news/show/suffolks-greenest-county-awards-winners-announced

DECEMBER 2021

• ANNUAL PUBLIC HEALTH REPORT FOCUSES ON MENTAL HEALTH IMPACT OF COVID-19

Suffolk County Council, in December 2021, endorsed far-reaching recommendations to improve Suffolk people's mental health and wellbeing. This includes the creation of a dedicated fund of £2.5m and the development of a cross-system group to support community wellbeing in Suffolk.

Each year, the Director of Public Health in Suffolk produces an independent report, which explores a topic or area of strategic focus that is of importance to Suffolk. This year's report titled "Better, together: Public Mental Health in Suffolk", focuses on the actions that need to be taken to support and enable good mental health and wellbeing in the community, following the impacts of the Covid-19 pandemic.

The strains of the Covid-19 pandemic have meant that the issue of mental health has been in the public consciousness like never before. The unprecedented measures required to reduce the spread of the virus, have placed extraordinary pressures, and demands on the whole population, with around 1 in 5 adults in Britain experiencing some form of depression in the first three months of 2021 – more than double the figure prior to the pandemic. Almost half of adults have reported that their emotional and mental wellbeing has been affected.

The report highlights that those impacts may be as damaging and long-lasting as the physical effects of the virus. It focuses on actions which can be taken by communities, public and private sector organisations to try and mitigate these effects and protect and promote good public mental health in Suffolk now and for the future.

The report makes six recommendations, which have today been endorsed by Suffolk County Council. Among the recommendations is the development of a cross system group focused on public mental health, which will report into the Health and Wellbeing Board, and a dedicated Suffolk Public Mental Health Fund to support good public mental health in Suffolk communities.

The £2.5m funding, comes from the Government's Contain Outbreak Management Fund (COMF), in recognition of the need to support Public Mental Health, which in turn both supports behaviours which continue to reduce the spread of the virus as well as supporting longer term recovery.

• SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL APPROVES EXTRA £20M INVESTMENT IN HIGHWAY DRAINAGE AND FOOTPATHS

In December 2021, Cabinet members committed an extra £20 million over the next three years into further improving Suffolk's highway drainage systems and footpaths. In recognition of the increasing maintenance demand on these areas, councillors approved the use of £10 million to specifically deliver an increasing number of drainage schemes that deal with problems that affect larger numbers of people, and a further £10 million to improve footpath quality and access. Suffolk Highways will use the drainage investment alongside funding from the Department for Transport to increase the number of highway flooding sites which are resolved, providing a highway network that is more resilient and accessible during heavy rain and severe weather events.

The footpath investment will be focused on urban areas and busy footpaths in rural areas - providing a safer and more accessible network that supports people accessing local bus services, health care services and local shopping precincts.

• OVER 10,000 NEW LED STREETLIGHTS INSTALLED ACROSS SUFFOLK

It was announced on December 17th that Suffolk's LED replacement programme reached a new milestone, with over 10,000 streetlights upgraded with new, sustainable LEDs. Bouygues Energies & Services, the contractor leading the programme has successfully installed 10,799 new lanterns and counting as part of the project to replace all 43,400 streetlights in the county. These lanterns use less energy and produce a more natural and focused light than the traditional orange glow of streetlights. The project, which is due to complete by the end of 2022 will also allow opportunity for other streetlight owners within Suffolk such as Parish and District Councils to upgrade their streetlights as part of this process.

This upgrade supports Suffolk County Council's ambitions for becoming a carbon-neutral organisation by 2030. The benefits include; supporting a reduction in carbon emissions by saving energy and reducing light pollution, as well as providing clearer images on CCTV, traffic cameras and dashcam footage for the benefit of public safety. The teams have been working their way through the west of the county and are making progress in Stowmarket and Sudbury.

Aside from the reduction in energy usage and minimising light pollution, the project will also bring down ongoing maintenance costs for the authority. The County Council expects to reduce its annual electricity costs on the streetlights by around 76%, saving more than £1.7 million a year.

By upgrading the lighting system with smart technology, this will increase the control the County Council has over its power consumption which will further reduce costs.

Prior to commencing in towns or parishes, Suffolk Highways is contacting those councils in case they wish to upgrade their parish-council owned street-lighting at the same time. All heritage-style lanterns which have been identified will be upgraded towards the end of the programme.

• "CHILDREN'S SERVICES & ADULT CARE AT THE HEART OF SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL'S BUDGET and dropped

In December 2021, Suffolk County Council outlined how it plans to spend money on public services in 2022/23.

- More money to support children with special educational needs and disabilities (SEND) and SER of the More money to support children with special educational needs and disabilities (SEND)
- recognition of the need to support Public Mental Health, verso of care which
- Additional funds to prevent flooding and fix footpaths low as a unit and he being and souther of surutinos.

Under the proposals, the council's budget for 2022-23 would rise by 4.5% (from £598.2 to £625.4m). This additional money is generated by a 2.99% increase in Council Tax, and an increase in grants received from the Government.

The council's priorities are to: and read model of the council's priorities are to: and read model of the council's priorities are to:

- normal promote and support the health and wellbeing of all people in Suffolk and viswedgid a Mollad and countries
- masstrengthen the local economy million OIA to use of the use strengthen the local economy million without the local economy million of the use of the u
- DER uprotect and enhance the environment policy shall all problems that all environment policy and problems that deal with problems that all environment is all the protect and enhance the environment is all the protect and enhance the environment is all the protect and enhance the environment is all the problems and the protect and enhance the environment is all the problems and the protect and enhance the environment is all the problems and the protect and enhance the environment is all the protect and enhance the environment is all the problems and the protect and enhance the environment is all the problems and the protect and enhance the environment is all the problems are the protect and the protect and
- share provide value for money for the Suffolk taxpayer lost of a second but a diseased everyore or notified

Some of the detail of the budget proposals, includes: proposals, includes: proposals and proposals and proposals and proposals and proposals are proposals.

- £1.1m increase for the family services budget, specifically to address recommendations made by the recent independent SEND review
- £1m additional funding for Suffolk Highways over the next four years, for example to fund road signs and responsible verge cutting

- £10m to specifically deliver an increasing number of drainage schemes (over the next three years)
- £10m to improve footpath quality and access (over the next three years)
- £12.8m to decarbonise the buildings that we own (by 2030)
- Investments this year to set up future borrowing for bigger schemes, such as SEND and carbon reduction

Regarding Council Tax, the proposed 2.99% increase would be made up of a 1.99% increase in general Council Tax and a 1.00% increase dedicated to funding adult care.

This means costs for a household would look like:

- Band D property: £27.60 per week (80 pence per week increase from 2021-22)
- Band B property: £21.47 per week (62 pence per week increase from 2021-22) (Band B properties are the most common in Suffolk)

JANUARY 2022

SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL WAIVES FEES FOR PLATINUM JUBILEE EVENTS

To mark the celebration of Her Majesty the Queen's Platinum Jubilee, Suffolk County Council will be waiving street party road closure fees. On Sunday 6 February 2022, Her Majesty the Queen celebrated her Platinum Jubilee, marking 70 years of service. To celebrate this milestone, events will be taking place across the Country, particularly over the four-day Bank Holiday weekend, between 2 and 5 June 2022. This bank holiday gives communities and people throughout the UK the opportunity to come together and celebrate with their neighbours. For all events on Sunday 5 June 2022, which is being referred to nationally as the 'Big Jubilee Lunch', Suffolk County Council will not be charging fees normally associated with road closures.

For full details, including street party event criteria, information on insurance and licences, please ensure you visit this link https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/PlatinumJubileeEvent

If you have any queries, please contact Suffolk County Councils Customer Services team on 0345 606 6171 or email customer.services@suffolk.gov.uk Find more information on how to get involved in celebrating Her Majesty's historic reign, at platinumjubilee.gov.uk.

COUNCIL'S NET ZERO AMBITIONS AIM HIGH WITH FIRST-EVER FULL CARBON BUDGET AND BIODIVERSITY COMMITMENT

In January 2021, Suffolk County Council published proposals for its first-ever full carbon budget, as it strives to be a Net Zero organisation by 2030.

- Inaugural full carbon budget to be presented alongside financial budget
- Policy to enhance biodiversity across 30% of Suffolk County Council's estate

The Net Zero Carbon Budget will allow the council to measure its carbon emissions, and monitor and evaluate the impact of decisions it makes. This will mean it can report each year on its progress, tracking its ambitions towards Net Zero.

There are many activities which the council will monitor, from the energy used powering its buildings to the miles travelled by council workers, from the waste it disposes to the fuel used to run buses and gritters.

Suffolk County Council recently announced a £12.8 million investment to begin decarbonising the buildings that it owns, reducing emissions and making them cheaper to run. We have a history of providing dedicated investment to improve the energy efficiency of our buildings and services. This has led to reductions in carbon emissions in recent years, through projects such as replacing fossil fuel boilers with bio-mass units, installing solar panels and solar hot water systems, rainwater harvesting, updating lighting and improving insulation.

Growing Suffolk's Biodiversity Proposals have also been published which would see Suffolk County Council enhance the biodiversity value of at least 30% of its land and assets by 2030.

It would also see the council working with partners, communities and landowners to help substantially reverse the decline of biodiversity across Suffolk.

• WARM HOMES SUFFOLK FUND TO HEAT UP COLD HOMES THIS WINTER

It was announced in late January 2022 that residents can cut energy costs and reduce their carbon through a new scheme. Suffolk residents who are struggling to keep their homes warm, can contact a new project which offers funding and free advice at www.warmhomessuffolk.org.

Suffolk's councils have joined together to establish Warm Homes Suffolk, which launches today. The team will be on hand to offer expert advice on reducing energy bills, energy usage and identify benefits that residents may be entitled to, to help keep their homes warm.

The work of Warm Homes Suffolk will also help the county towards its target of Net Zero by 2030, as the project aims to better insulate homes and provide more efficient heating, meaning less carbon is released into the atmosphere.

A successful bid was made to the Department for Business, Energy & Industrial Strategy (BEIS) for £2.7 million pounds of funding to run Warm Homes Suffolk - The Warm Feeling Fund. This is part of the Government's (Local Authority Delivery phase two) LAD2 Scheme, designed to improve the energy efficiency of Britain's homes.

The bid was led by Suffolk County Council, on behalf of all councils in the county.

For eligible residents, the scheme can offer a range of home upgrades, including cavity, loft and external insulation, installation of solar photovoltaic systems and switching central heating to more efficient low carbon heat pumps.

The scheme is available to homeowners, those renting and landlords. There are some conditions to meet before being able to access funding, which is aimed at residents who are:

- earning under £30,000 per annum
- costs currently receiving benefits (or think you may be eligible) 18 2000 1115100A
- living in homes with a low energy rating

If you are a landlord with tenants and property that meet the above criteria, then you could receive a subsidy of up to two-thirds for work which improves the energy efficiency of your property, up to the value of £5,000. More details and further information about eligibility can be found in the on the Warm Home Suffolk website www.warmhomessuffolk.org, or by calling 03456 037 686. Lines are open Monday to Friday between 9am and 4pm.

FEBRUARY 2022

COUNCIL'S COMMITMENT TO FURTHER ENHANCING SUFFOLK'S NATURAL ENVIRONMENT

It was announced in February 2022 that Suffolk County Council will be doing even more for the county's natural environment. Suffolk County Council will be doing even more for the county's natural environment, as it confirms plans to enhance the biodiversity of at least 30% of its land and assets, by 2030.

This means it will be progressing its work around managing highway trees, planting more hedgerow, nature-based flood management solutions, roadside nature reserves, and much more.

The council already planted 100,000 trees last year, and is on course to plant another 100,000 this year. It has also put in around 20 kilometres of mixed species hedgerow.

The plans will also help work towards the council's ambitions of being a Net Zero organisation by 2030, with Suffolk's nature being an integral part of the carbon cycle. The policy's ambitions stretch across the whole organisation, from looking at the impact of street lighting, to how it procures goods and services.

One example of the positive changes that the council will make, is to stop using Glyphosate in all highway maintenance operations. This will happen as soon as it is able to deploy a suitable alternative, and at the latest by 2023 for routine weed treatment programmes. The council will work with other local authorities, both locally and through the Local Government Association, in reaching this goal as soon as possible.

The proposals were agreed at Suffolk County Council's Cabinet meeting on 1 February 2022, following the work undertaken by the Policy Development Panel which was set up in July 2021.

• It's uffolk cements commitment to keeping its communities safe y lead a given for oblaw vinely

A new strategy was published in February 2022 outlining how Suffolk will address Violence Against Women and Girls has been published today. The strategy has been prepared collaboratively by the Safer Stronger Communities Board (SSCB) – consisting of representatives from Suffolk County Council, district and borough councils, the police, Suffolk's Police & Crime Commissioner, community safety partnerships, health and probation services, the Norfolk & Suffolk Criminal Justice Board and Suffolk Safeguarding Partnership.

All board members hold a shared ambition to tackle the incredibly important issue of Violence Against Women and Girls (VAWG) which includes, but is not limited to, domestic abuse, sexual violence, stalking, coercive and controlling behaviour, and revenge porn – all of which have a devastating impact on victim-survivors, families, and communities.

Much work has been done on preventing VAWG since the launch of the county's first strategy in 2018, which led to the establishment of Suffolk's 24/7 domestic abuse helpline, additional accommodation for survivors and the creation of a Domestic Abuse Perpetrators Unit to help offenders address and alter their behaviour. However, with recent figures showing an increase in sexual offences and domestic violence nationally, the board recognises the need to continue to drive forward positive change through effective partnership working.

Suffolk's new VAWG Strategy outlines how this will be achieved in the county, with four key objectives – prevention, supporting victims, pursuing perpetrators, and strengthening the system – forming the basis for its approach.

Relevant strategies, policies, and legislation, including the Domestic Abuse Act 2021 and the police and Government's response to VAWG, have also been reflected to enable Suffolk to complement the national effort.

In addition, the strategy will be accompanied by an action plan for 2022 – 2025 to help ensure meaningful activity. This has been informed by members of the board, local charities, and domestic abuse survivors – who praised the system for enabling them to co-create proposals and have their say.

To support the board in implementing both the strategy and action plan, Suffolk County Council has contributed £350,000 towards this.

Whilst the strategy is focused primarily on preventing VAWG, due to these crimes often disproportionately affecting this gender, work will still be undertaken to support men and boys, as well as those that are transgender, non-binary or gender non-conforming.

• GOOD NEWS FOR SUFFOLK AS GOVERNMENT GIVES THE GREEN LIGHT TO NEGOTIATE A COUNTY DEAL

Published in February 2022, Leader of the Council, Matthew Hicks, reflected on the news that Suffolk County Council was given the go ahead to negotiate a County Deal. Leader of Suffolk County Council, Councillor Matthew Hicks, explains why a new county deal is good for Suffolk, and why we don't need a new Mayor. In August last year, I wrote about the efforts of Suffolk's Public Sector Leaders in working to secure from the Government a devolution deal for Suffolk. Last week, at the same time as the publication of the Levelling Up White Paper, we heard the news that Suffolk was successfully chosen as one of nine areas across the country to have been given the opportunity of negotiating a new County Deal. This is fantastic news for Suffolk, and I am delighted about it.

One of the questions I've heard a lot since the announcement is, what would a deal mean for Suffolk? To clarify we do not have a deal yet, and we have many more months of negotiations and discussions with Government ahead of us before we can look to finalise an actual deal.

Some of the areas we included in our initial discussion centred around the development and roll out of Oyster style travel cards to increase the attractiveness and effectiveness of public transport and longer term funding for major transport infrastructure upgrades, not just one-off funding.

We also discussed with Government the opportunity of keeping all the apprenticeship levy funding raised in Suffolk in Suffolk, benefiting more people here. This could create the opportunity to work with the University, colleges, business and others to explore how this money could be better used.

Negotiating the devolution of the powers necessary to develop more innovative projects to help deliver further action on Climate Change and make good on our promises around net zero by 2030 are also possible. Whilst I was delighted to read the other day that in a recent study Suffolk County Council was ranked as the third-best county council nationally for our response to the climate crisis, our ambitions in this area could be taken further still via a County Deal. What I can promise you, however, is that during the negotiations I will be pushing the Government for the maximum amount of benefit for the people of Suffolk.

I have always been ambitious for Suffolk, and I believe the opportunities within a County Deal would help unlock more potential in Suffolk and help us level up across the county; especially as we start to slowly escape the clutches of COVID. We will negotiate hard for a deal that will give us the tools we need to build back better, build back stronger and build back greener.

Government's response to VAWG, have also be 2002 HORAM o enable Suffolk to complement the national

FIRST SECTION OF GULL WING BRIDGE IN LOWESTOFT ARRIVES

At the beginning of March 2022, the first major steel section of the Gull Wing bridge in Lowestoft arrived.

The North Approach Viaduct (NAV1) section arrived at the construction site on Lake Lothing on Tuesday March

1 on a barge following a 32-hour crossing from Ghent in Belgium. Leading building and civil engineering

contractor Farrans is constructing the bridge for Suffolk County Council. Fabricated by Victor Buyck Steel

Construction, NAV1 is approximately 55m long. On delivery it weighed 380 tonnes and, when ready to move

into its final position spanning the East Suffolk railway line, it will weigh approximately 1,450 tonnes.

The complex process of navigating the barge into the inner harbour and then transferring the steel structure from the barge on to the site was overseen by a team of experienced civil engineers, port masters and marine experts.

In the coming days it will be moved to a special platform where a concrete slab deck will be cast in situ before the entire span is moved and placed in its final position during a weekend long railway possession.

NAV 1's arrival was dependent on weather conditions remaining favourable and it needed to arrive during a slack tide to travel into the inner harbour.

• IN MARCH 2022, SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL'S LEAVING CARE SERVICE RECEIVED HIGH PRAISE FROM OFSTED.

Ofsted inspectors assessed the local authority's arrangement for care leavers as part of a focused visit to the service. The visit follows on from the Outstanding rating received by SCC's Children's Services department in 2019. The services for children in care and care leavers was the only area at the time to be rated 'Good' and therefore was an area of priority for the council. At the recent visit inspectors concluded that care leavers are successfully helped to transition to independence and reach their full potential. The service was seen to have a culture that is "determined, ambitious and creative" with practitioners who build trusting relationships with care leavers. Practitioners were seen accessing a wide range of specialist expertise to provide services to care leavers that are individualised and responsive.

For further information from my report or questions please contact me at: stephen.burroughes@suffolk.gov.uk

Clir Stephen Burroughes

County Councillor for the Framlingham Division
Deputy Cabinet Member for Children & Young Peoples Services
SCC Mobile: (Phone or Text) 07714 598003
Twitter @CllrStephenB

Annual Report to Badingham Parish Council from Cllr Maurice Cook & Cllr Lydia Freeman East Suffolk Council

May 2022

The year of 2021 continued to be difficult as we all dealt the ongoing Covid 19 pandemic in its various strains. Through many false dawns, restrictions remained in place well into 2022 but, despite these, communities and businesses continued to adapt, as best they could, to make sure no-one was left alone to struggle through. Huge credit is due to all Parish Councils for leading the efforts in their local communities.

East Suffolk Council also adapted work procedures and practices to make sure that services were maintained and, despite also suffering from staff shortages from time to time, largely achieved that albeit with the occasional delays in some bin collections! In some respects, more efficient ways were found to conduct our business and these, we hope, will continue.

Since the start of the pandemic the Council has administered a range of business grant schemes to support our local businesses. During that period, just over £130 million was distributed to businesses across the East Suffolk district via 29,502 payment transactions. This gives an indication of the scale and complexity involved in delivering the schemes. Nevertheless, the outcome has been the survival of the vast majority of local businesses.

Additional support of some £7.9m in the form of Covid-19 Additional Rate Relief to Business rate payers has also been announced and these measures, together with initiatives such as the recently announced 'Click Local' scheme will, hopefully, further ensure that our local businesses can continue to recover and thrive.

Individual Council Tax payers have also been supported through the Local Council Tax Reduction Scheme and, in addition to the £150 being made available by the government to reduce Council Tax bill in bands A-D, East Suffolk Council has provided up to £150,000 from an Exceptional Hardship fund to those most in need.

Across the East Suffolk district there are many significant and major projects either underway or on the horizon. Massive development is underway in Lowestoft with the new Gull Wing Bridge being installed as we meet and plans to regenerate the whole town. A decision on Sizewell C is expected shortly and Scottish Power's offshore windfarm proposals have been given the go-ahead. Acceptance of our bid for a Freeport at Felixstowe is another and all of these projects, whilst perhaps vital in terms of achieving our environmental targets and aspirations, nevertheless have great impact on our local communities. Achieving suitable and adequate mitigation from the developers continues to be the priority of all levels of local and nationally elected representatives.

Planning matters always create much correspondence and we will continue monitor all applications and to support Parish Councils in resisting developments which exceed those agreed to in the Local Neighbourhood or District Local Plans.

We have been pleased that Maurice has made contributions from his Enabling Communities budget to both the refurbishments to the Village Hall and to the Badingham Bowls Club towards the project to replace the pavilion.

As always, if there is any matter with which we might assist, please do not hesitate to contact us.

With our very best wishes for the future.

BADINGHAM NHW REPORT (30 years) 2020-2021-2022.

Charman, fellow Councillors, Ladies and Bentlemen.

Ignive this report for the above only - on Conchtons I am not prepared to discuss anything at this meeting or I do not give this report. Those who it may concere
is Confidential and very delecate. Police dear with these issues
as NHW wars link them (or some gir).

In REPORT: IT seems to have been a guireker time. Than normal, Compand to my report in 2019. Where 21 Reports - Some posted on Social media, passed on from Coordinators or from the Public.

Any reports are dealt with promptly.

RURAL+WIND LIFE TEAM. PC colin Taylor based at Halesworth if you have any problems into that side of things to contact colin based at Halesworth on III.

DOG THEFTS: During 2020-2021 their were many dog thefts.

Particularly quindogs, Linchers at. It now Seems to have

9 one quinet - you are being warned - if you hear or see anything suscipicious - Confact the R+WTeam, Sgt Brian Calver based at Holesworth again on 111.

These are coininals so remain vigilant, they are expert at pretending to be from the Bank or Police. Stop + think.

1. could it be fake? 2. or is it ok - just refuse or Ignore any requests. don't answer phone and ignore them and report to Action France: 0300 123 2040.

the phone.

OIL TANKS. Their have been out thefts around especially blen it's dark-usually happens when tanks have been filled. if the Tank is closed to the house, the thief may consider the

chemics are too high- if it is close to the road or Patticay, drive that's on easier targer- & either fence it so it can't be seen and locked-ideally behind a Shed like Cortans Cottages- that's the reason it is their + can't be seen- the peace is by a main toad.

DROWES: I've received a report of Black+Red one floging low over a protery-this has been reported.

Reminder when String drones you have certain responsibilities including flying + landing. At drones have to be liscenced.

More advice " Drone Safe uk. hebsite.

FOOTPATHS - Problems with dogs being of the lead-not under Control. Public are asked to keep them as a lead to prevent problems with other dogs - prevout crop damage - grass Margine are for hild life. Pick up your dog ness too!! Respect is needed for Peters Pond of Mill Road.

BURGLARIES - Operation Converter - have been berry and, Many burglans have been lought + have appeared in Ipswich Crown since 2020.

EAKE VACCINE. COVID 19 A Mem was accused of tricking elderly people into Pairing £16, and the mem feeced five Charges, including to accounts of frand by false representation and one of battery.

Victim had allowed him in to her house to administer the Vaccine also accused of returning at a later date for further £100

Devogs - Fortunately I haven't had a reports of this in Bading hom - Ator of any issues in Framingham, do be careful. Anything like this and your suspicious Contact Police 101 or me.

NHW Schemes - When I founded om scheme in 1992 their were 1000.

VOLUNTEERS - We badly need one for each part of the Village -

- 1. Mill Rd North from New New to Pound Corner With Twin Oak Drive.
- 2. Red House Road, New Road, 3). Lawfield Rd to The Prony.
- FINALLY BURY be Careful and Stay Safe, Size Lussell,

OUT LYING BOUNDRYS - Village and Parish requally checked.

to the Government and Home Office (I have been a member for 30 years. that is how old our NHW is!

POLICE - BADINGHAM: HALESWORTH.

POLICE- FRAMLINGHAM. Dial 101 and eisk for Framlingham.

REPORTS FOR THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING (APM) MAY 2022

SAINT JOHN THE BAPTIST'S CHURCH

Saint John the Baptist's church is part of The Upper Alde Benefice which consists of the villages of Badingham, Bruisyard, Cransford, Dennington, Rendham and Sweffling. Our Priest in Charge is the Reverend Martin Percival and the Church Wardens are Victor Warne and Robert Foster who together with the PCC are responsible for the care of our village church and services. Our regular services are Holy Communion on the 1st and 3rd Sunday of each month. 5th Sundays vary and there are other seasonal and festival services.

The last 2 years have been dominated by 2 things, the Coronavirus Pandemic and the major, structural repairs needed to the church roof.

During the pandemic the church had to be kept locked and Martin circulated a Pastoral Letter to anyone who wanted to receive it. He also recorded services in each of the churches which could be viewed on You Tube. When restrictions were lifted our regular services began again with all Covid restrictions being observed.

As of March this year services were back to normal. Seasonal services and Remembrance Day have been celebrated. Because the problems with the roof mean we are restricted to using the chancel, which has limited space, our Crib service was held at the foot of the tower around the Nativity scene below the cross, to accommodate greater numbers. It was followed with hot punch and mince pies, the collection was donated to The Children's Society. At Harvest Thanksgiving and Christmas, food collections were made to support the local food bank.

Open the Book assemblies every other week in Dennington School and monthly church assemblies for the school in Dennington Church, were able to resume in September 2021. We continue to print and collate the Upper Alde Link for The Benefice and it is delivered to every house in Badingham.

The full survey of our 500-year-old church roof` was completed and along with various problems it revealed 2 major problems. One was with the hammer beam in the south wall just by the pulpit, the other was in the south west corner where halfway up the main truss was almost non-existent, the hammer beam had previously been spliced and the corbel fell out when touched. Scaffolding is now supporting the roof for safety and the nave of the church has to be kept locked. It has also been established that the artwork on the roof dates from 1506. The cost of repairs and protecting the artwork will be in excess of £500,000.00. An 'Open Weekend' was held in the church for the village to come and view the architects report and the costs involved to repair the roof. Only the chancel can be used at the moment and this is open each day from 9 am – 6 pm for visitors and for quiet reflection and prayer.

The Community Gardens continue to thrive. The churchyard has been kept mowed by volunteers and a wild flower area is being established. With Badingham Cafe we again organised a Christmas Market. In January we began a 'coffee and bacon roll' morning in the village hall once a month to enable people to get together for a chat and to help raise funds for the roof repairs and the church running costs.

Essential work was carried out to make trees on the southern boundary of the church yard safe. The 2021 Suffolk Historic Churches bike ride was launched with a photo shoot at our church.

All other maintenance and repairs have been carried out by volunteers as is the church cleaning and keeping the flowers fresh in the church.

Thanks and appreciation are due to everyone who works, helps and supports our village church. Ann Fosker

BADINGHAM VILLAGE HALL

The village hall has had an interesting year. Much of it was spent closed due to Covid-19 restrictions during which time we took the opportunity to renovate the hall using some very gratefully received CIL money from the parish council, some Covid-19 grants and the village halls own finances. Much needed repairs were carried out for damp issues and the resulting damage to the kitchen floor and the supports underneath. A whole new kitchen was installed with fridges, base units, eye-level units and a good-sized hob courtesy of our Suffolk County Councillor for those hall users wanting to lay on cooked food. Proper flooring has also been laid, the sort you see in hospitals, that can be kept hygienically clean. The whole toilet area was replaced with new toilets and basins, and the same proper flooring laid throughout and in the hallway. And all those areas have been fully redecorated. The main hall was actually in not too bad condition, but new and more efficient lighting has been installed thanks to a grant from the Adnams Community Fund. The small meeting room has also had a makeover and this can now be hired separately once more. There is still more to do, but hopefully the main hall redecoration will not be long now which is being majority funded by our local district councillor.

The hall re-opened at the beginning of this year and I'm pleased to say that we have evening bookings Monday through Thursday each week. But we do still need more bookings during the day and at weekends to make the hall start to pay for itself.

Duncan Horrocks

BADINGHAM COMMUNITY COUNCIL

The community council has had a quiet year, events planned had to be postponed and there was not really much that could be done. Some long-standing committee members have stood down and like most voluntary organisations we could do with some new recruits. Particularly we are looking for a new secretary.

After the lifting of restrictions we were pleased to organise a Tea Party in the churchyard with a view to catching up with old friends and hoping to meet some of the new faces that have arrived in the village. With life almost back to normal we are resuming our plans again, and we very much hope that the rest of 2022 will be a lot better than the last two years.

Duncan Horrocks

BELL RINGERS

Like a lot of leisure activities bell ringing is an enjoyable and sometimes slightly taxing activity that relies on skill and good teamwork to achieve a good result. It is very pleasing when it all comes together and the sound of the bells can be heard across most of the village in a way that is pleasing to the ear. And if the wind is in the right direction the bells of Badingham church can sometimes be heard from Dennington and vice versa.

The ringers of Badingham and Dennington restarted our Thursday night practice sessions following prolonged enforced abstinence due to the Covid-19 restrictions. But we are severely short of ringers after the loss of three very good ringers who moved out of the village in recent times. We haven't been able to restart Sunday morning ringing and most Thursdays we are short of a good number to be able to ring properly.

If you ever wanted to learn the art of bell ringing then now is the time. We are more than happy to teach anyone wanting to try. I started myself when I was new in the village never having rung before, and not knowing if I would like it. I now consider myself to be quite reasonable, thoroughly enjoy it, and look forward each time to that session where everything works, everything sounds good, and everyone meets in the bar afterwards!

I don't want to finish on a sour note but without more ringers this year could be the last year these bells are rung. Duncan Horrocks

TABLE TENNIS

Following the re-opening of the village hall the table tennis club was able to start again in February of this year. We meet on Monday's at 7.30pm. There is no membership, we just meet the costs of the hall hire from those who play. Anyone is welcome, all ages and abilities. If you're interested then please get in touch.

Duncan Horrocks

BADINGHAM CHRISTMAS MARKET

Two years ago Badingham cafe organised its first Christmas market to raise money towards restoration of the church roof. It was a huge success and we were asked to repeat it last year. The market took place outdoors, around the cafe and in the churchyard. People in the village and beyond generously volunteered car parking space, lights, music, loan of generators, time on traffic duty and help with putting up stalls and gazebos, while the cafe provided hot food, mince pies and mulled wine. Unfortunately the weather was not kind to us last year and several stall holders pulled out at the last minute. This was disappointing but understandable.

However, the evening was still a great success despite the weather. The market raised a good amount of money for the church roof and everyone seemed to have a good evening.

The cafe will be putting on some type of Christmas market again this year, but its format and the details have yet to be decided.

Annie Clark

LITTER PICK

Two community litter picks have been held in Badingham during the last year and both have been well attended and a substantial amount of litter picked! Thank you to the cafe for hosting the events and for all those who continue to support to keep Badingham tidy! The district council have gifted pickers, hoops, bags and hi-viz jackets to the village now so we're all set for the next one in October 2022. Keep your eye on the Badingham Echo for further details.

Karen Gregory

NEED A HAND was set up at the beginning of the pandemic to help all those in the parish who couldn't get out for shopping, prescriptions etc. About 15 people volunteered to support any requests that came along and we were very busy for a number of months. It was great to see that Badingham spirit come to the fore and lots of people supporting one another. All feels quite a long time ago now but Need a Hand is still in existence so if any residents do need that hand, contact Karen on 638061. *Karen Gregory*

GARDENING CLUB

Towards the end of last year I took over the organising of the Gardening Club. Meg Knott had been successfully running it for many years and felt it weas now time to let someone else take over.

Richard and I had been attending meetings since it started and although we no longer live in Badingham, we still enjoyed the lively chat, cup of tea and looking round each other's gardens. We now have 19 members and fortunately noy everyone attends all of the meetings. If they did, it could become cosy when the weather is inclement!!!

Dee Hole

QUIZ NIGHTS

Badingham Quiz nights have now recommenced on the first Thursday of each month at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Hall from April 2022. They will continue on a monthly basis except for a break in August and September.

There is a maximum of six people per table at £3 per head and all money raised is donated to local charities. These include the East Anglian Air Ambulance, E.A.C.H., St. John's Church, Lighthouse, B.C.C., St. Elizabeth's Hospice. Our first two quizzes were well attended with £64 being raised at our first quiz and £83 at the second.

Quiz nights are promoted in the Echo and on the noticeboards at St. John's Church and Badingham Village Hall.

Many thanks to everyone who supports the quizzes. Grateful thanks also to the quiz masters for their time in setting a wide range of questions which contribute to such enjoyable evenings.

Ian Wolstenholme

ENTERPRISE BADINGHAM & COMMUNITY GARDENS

Enterprise Badingham's aims are to generate sustainable projects that enrich the infrastructure of the village in an environmental way and are of benefit to all.

- This year we installed a wooden bench in Pocket Park paid for with a grant from Adnams.
- The oil syndicate rebate from Rix has been put towards the maintenance and fuel for the mowers in the Churchyard.
- We have established a wildflower area in the Churchyard.
- The Roadside Nature Reserve on Rectory Road: The signs have been reinstated and the verge is growing well. We hope to see more orchids there later this year.
- We supplied the Christmas Tree in front of the Village Hall and have also looked after the pots of flowers there.
- We ran a family birdbox making workshop with SWT in April and will putting up both bird and bat boxes in the Churchyard soon.
- We helped with the planting of the Platinum Jubilee oak tree in the Churchyard and are keeping it well watered during
 its first year.
- We are going to be doing a regular wildflower survey in the Churchyard, and there will be a notebook available for anyone to record their sightings, of flowers, birds etc.
- We plan to plant more trees this autumn as part of the Queen's Green Canopy campaign.

Re the Community Gardens - We have 12 members, most of whom have small gardens at home, and we have all been busy preparing for the growing season. Compost dug in, soil raked and sown with a big variety of vegetables and flowers. We had a good weeding session in April to keep the surrounding hedge and areas clear, and the Gardens are looking really attractive. We're planning a social for our members quite soon when we'll share plants, produce and ideas.

At the moment there are no spare plots, but if you would like one, we can put you on the waiting list. Janet Barwell

BADINGHAM SHOP AND CAFÉ CIC

The Badingham café re-opened on 14th April of last year (initially outdoors only) and has now bounced back in full working order after the great epidemic, having survived many months of lockdown with the help of government grants.

With the help of our splendid, hard-working volunteers we are now up and running on Wednesday and Thursday mornings every week, serving tea, coffee and home-made snacks in a cheerful, friendly atmosphere. We extend a warm welcome to everyone who

enjoys good company and good conversation. We especially welcome customers on Thursday morning when trade is quieter and we are often also open on the first Sunday afternoon of the month.

Since the last village meeting we have been able to mount a number of special events, including two musical evenings in July and August, a Clocks-back brunch in October, the grand Christmas fair in the churchyard at the end of November, Carols by candlelight in December and a Clocks-forward brunch at the end of March.

Forthcoming events include a very special Soirée gastronomique on 15th July with exquisite cuisine and French music with live musicians. Tickets are £20 but may have been sold out by the time this report is read. Another musical evening is fixed for 12th August. Details of all these events will be in the Echo.

We are a non-profit making business but we need to cover our expenses if we are to survive and we still have some way to go before we can be confident of that. We are always short of volunteers for home baking and to serve behind the counter on Wednesdays and Thursdays. Do please get in touch if you can help. The person to contact is Annie Clark, 01728 638 130. Or you can help us, of course, just by visiting the café, enjoying the company and spending a little money.

Malcolm Knott - Treasurer

THE BADINGHAM SLOW READERS BOOK CLUB

We held our first meeting at the café on Friday evening, 6th May. Wine and nibbles were on hand and we agreed a subscription of £3 per meeting. We plan to meet every other month and discuss the book we have chosen to read. It should be great fun. Contact Caroline Mummery, 01728 638 585.

Malcolm Knott

THE WEDNESDAY WALK

The Wednesday walks are ongoing throughout the year. Normally leaving the Cafe at 10a.m. We follow a variety of routes in and around the village. The length of the walk is generally around 3 miles and takes about an hour depending on speed of travel. The group has grown in number over the past 18 months and our average head count is now about 8 people and some dogs. The walk is open to all. It is a good chance to get some exercise in our lovely surroundings and have a good conversation as you go. We do go out in all weathers except if it is very wet and even then there are some who like the challenge. At the end of the walk we are rewarded with excellent treats at the cafe.

Caroline Mummery

THE WEDNESDAY FITNESS CLASS

This class was established in Framingham in St Michael's Rooms. We moved to Badingham village Hall when this became unavailable in January 2022. The sessions started up on Tuesday evenings which kept the original structure, as in same evening and timing. This class attracted quite a lot of new students and I was hoping that when we switched to Wednesday the students would stay. Unfortunately, this was not the case as most had other commitments on Wednesday evenings. I now have a very small group consisting of all my students from the Framingham class. The class is live streamed to a couple of distanced clients. Caroline Mummery

KURLING REPORT

Kurling, which began in April 2018, recommenced on Thursday 17th February 2022 after a 2-year covid enforced break. Everyone was so glad to be back after such a long absence and a few newcomers joined in. We have players from as far afield as Saxtead & Framlingham. After a slightly shaky start and a few practices, we finally began to hit the target and got back into the swing of things.

The social side of Kurling is equally as important as the playing and a break for tea/coffee & biscuits at half time is more than welcome. New people are always welcome. We play monthly on the 3rd Thursday of the month 7.15 - 9 p.m.

Joyce & Ray Probert